NASHVILLE PARKING AND PUBLIC FACILITIES DEVELOPMENT CORPORATION MEETING MONDAY, SEPTEMBER 19, 2022

Commission Members present: President Gloria Dobbs, Vice-President David Chilcote, Member Eli Nickle and Member Andi Wilson. Commission Member not present: Member Geoff Thompson. Also in attendance: Town Manager Sandie Jones.

COMMISSION BUSINESS

1. CALL TO ORDER

Meeting called to order at 4:30 pm by President Dobbs.

2. CVB PRESENTATION REGARDING PUBLIC RESTROOMS

CVB Board Chair Debbie Bartes presented a partnership opportunity with the CVB and the Town. The CVB is proposing to place two to three free standing brochure racks in the foyer of the Village Green Restrooms.

Ms. Bartes explained that the CVB would screen all brochures for appropriateness and professionalism before being place in the restrooms. A CVB staff member will check every Wednesday to make sure the brochure rack is stocked, and that no unapproved literature is in the rack. She advised that they would monitor the brochure racks and if it becomes a problem with vandalism or littering, they will remove the racks. Discussion. Ms. Bartes advised that the CVB has some large professional pictures that could be installed in the restroom foyer if there is room.

Ms. Bartes also suggested that music may help to detour vandalism in the restrooms. She suggested partnering with the Brown County Music Center or using a subscription service. Discussion. The Commission agreed to explore the idea of music in the restrooms at a future meeting.

Vice-President Chilcote moved to allow the CVB to install 2-3 free standing brochure racks in the Village Green Restroom foyer. Member Wilson seconded the motion. All were unanimously in favor. Town Manager Jones will bring the Board's recommendation to the Town Council at their September 20, 2022 meeting. She advised that they will need a memorandum of understanding between the CVB and the Town holding the Town harmless if the CVB property is destroyed or vandalized.

ADJOURNMENT

Member Nickle moved to adjourn the meeting. Member Wilson seconded the motion. President Dobbs adjourned the meeting at 4:19 pm.

The audio recording made at the Parking and Public Facilities Development Corporation meeting on 9-19-2022 is retained in the Office of the Town Clerk-Treasurer.

President Gloria Dobbs

 $\frac{12/13/2022}{\text{Date}}$